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~ Happy New Year ~

CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Ja 0
5 | 11:300m | o Year Kaji
5 | noon |Church meeting
12 --— | no service
19 - |no service
26 | 11:00m | Tsuito-e
26 | noon |New Year Party
!ggg_g! 2020
2 — no service
9 | 11:30am |Setsubun
9 noon |Church meeting
16 — no service
Nichiren Shonin
23| 11:30am |birthday
and Kaji Kito
The Setsubun service will be held
on Sunday, February 9, 2020 at

11:30am.  This is a special
service for members who were
born in the year of the rat (12, 24,
36, 48, 60, 72, 84, 96 years old).
As always, we will have a raffle
after the service so please bring
“paper products” for the raffle.

Thanks

MocH! Tsuki

to all

the Church

members, family & friends for
their hard work during our annual
mochi tsuki. The mochi tsuki
took place
December 14, 2019.

on Saturday,

The annual Church New Year party
will be held at noon on Sunday,
Janu at the Church.
The luncheon is $20 per person (12 &
under are free). If you would like to
attend and have not been contacted
about your attendance, please call the
Church by January 20, 2020,

A memorial service for Church
members will be held before the
party. The service is at 11:00am at
the Church.

CHURCH MEETING HIGHLIGHTS
11/24/19

v Discussed hall/kitchen rental fees.
Will only rent to church members
at a cost of $125.

v Discussed the mochi tsuki; noted
that we need more help.

¢ Confirmed the Summer Bazaar
will be on June 13 & 14, 2020.
Agreed the monetary raffle prizes

. will be the same.amount. =

v Discussed the New Year Party.
Agreed the price of the lunch
would be the same as last year
($20; 12 & under free). Discussed
guests to be invited.

CHURCH MEETING HIGHLIGHTS
12/22/19

¢ Discussed the New Year Party;
noted that we need bring gifts for
the raffle/gift exchange. Cooking
tentatively scheduled for January
24, 25 & 26, 2020.

¢ Discussed having a rummage sale
on Saturday, April 18, 2020.
Those donating items should
indicate an approximate price for
their donations.

v Discussed a Church “pilgrimage”
to Japan, possibly in mid-May. If
interested contact Reverend
Igarashi.

ACKNOWLEDGMENT
We gratefully acknowledge the
generous donations from the

following:

Membership-$240: Renee
Dennis/$20; Yoshiko Hitomi;
Takashi Mizuno; Betsi Ann
Nagasawa/$20 & $20; Liz Nettle;
Fusako Okamoto; Brian Tsuda
Memorial: Hideko Tsuetaki/$50 in
memory of Arthur Sugiyama;
David Boots/$50 in memory of
Alake Alarape
Special donations: Yoshiko
Hitomi/flowers for Church
services; Kiyo’s Florist/pots;
Meriko Murata/household items;
Thomas Murray/$200; Fusako
Okamoto/flowers for Church
services; Mike Okamoto/clean up
the parking lot; Michelle Tamai/3
metal racks
Building Fund: Peter Kato/$100;
Hideko Tsuetaki/$100
Fujinkai: Misayo Chamanara/$10
membership; Yoshiko Hitomi/$10
membership

hi T i: Dag
Nakatogawa/$40; sweetrice (25 Ibs
each) donated by: Jane Hitomi,
Lily Hitomi, Merry Hitomi,
Yoshiko Hitomi, John Hughes, and
Kiyoko Kuwabara;
Hall Rental: Janet Kyotani/$200
Bazaar Fund: Yoshiko Hitomi/
$711.50



January/February 2020 Newsletter -

The Never Disparaging Bodhisattva

Kenjo Igarashi

In some of the previous newsletters, [ have talked about my experience as the head
minister of the San Francisco Nichiren Buddhist Church. When I became the head
minister in 1976, the church itself was just an apartment room. Aside from the monthly
services I held there, I also prepared the church newsletter and performed other daily
tasks for the church. However, these tasks could only keep me busy for so long and I was
always searching for other activities that I could do. I really wanted to go to the local
Adult School to leamn English,-but I did not have money to take the bus and gave up on
this idea. I also spent some time reading the few books that I had brought from Japan and
was left trying to find more books in the church, but could not find too many. I also tried
to spend my days chanting the sutra, however, the neighbors told me that [ was too loud,
and I had to find other ways to continue my daily practice without disturbing my
neighbors.
As aresult, I decided that I would hand deliver my handwritten church newsletter
. along with the Nichiren News by doing “angya” (walking while also beating my
handheld taiko and chanting the odaimoku). I walked from Sunset District all the way to
Downtown San Francisco, passing through Haight-Ashbury District, the birthplace and
center of the hippie community. During one of my trips, I remember passing through the
Haight-Ashbury District, only to be surrounded by several hippies. At the time, I did not
understand or speak any English, so I was very confused and slightly troubled by this
situation. Therefore in that moment, I decided to escape that situation by handing them

. the Nichiren News and quickly walking away.

During one of my other trips, I was approached by a woman at a stop light. I
remember her pointing to the sky and yelling, “There is only one God!” She proceeded to
spit at my feet and quickly ran away. I felt several different types of emotions—I was
angry, shocked, and very frustrated that I could not say anything back to her. However, I
still had newsletters to deliver and could not just stop my angya. As I proceeded to
continue walking and chanting the odaimoku, I was able to calm down and remembered
the words of the Never Disparaging Bodhisattva (Jp. Jofukyo Bosatsu) in Chapter 20 of
the Lotus Sutra. The Bodhisattva states to those who scrutinize the Lotus Sutra, “I respect
you and I do not disparage you. The reason for this is because you are all practicing the
way of the Bodhisattva and will all become Buddhas.” Though there are many people
living in this world right now, but there are not too many individuals who know about the
Lotus Sutra and Nichiren Shu, especially in the United States. It is equivalent to the
number of specks of dust and dirt that we can place on a fingernail—a common phrase in
Buddhist literature to refer to the scarcity or rarity of a situation.

Unfortunately, many people in this world face a lot of different types of
discrimination, one of them being related to religious beliefs. Although that woman tried
to disparage or belittle me, at least through that experience, she was able to hear the
odaimoku and in turn become exposed to the Lotus Sutra. Every single person has a
Buddha nature and therefore a potential to reach Enlightenment and become a Buddha.
One of our tasks as Buddhists is help people realize that they have this Buddha nature and
that through practice, they can reach Enlightenment. When more and more people come
to realize this, the world will become more peaceful and closer to heaven or paradise.




